
Welcome to Coach’s Corner, 
where Advantage College 

Planning addresses questions 
asked by local student families. 

If you have a question you’d 
like us to address, please email 

us eastbay@advcp.com. 

Question: My daughter is a sophomore at Acalanes, 
and we’re debating whether to sign her up for the SAT or 
ACT. Is it worth it?

Answer: For a sophomore considering the SAT or ACT, 
these tests can be helpful for college admissions and 
offer multiple benefits. While many colleges are now 
test-optional, a significant number—particularly selective 
institutions—are starting to re-require standardized test 
scores as policies rebound post-COVID.
	 High scores may lead to scholarships and 
merit-based financial aid, making education more af-
fordable. Students can choose between the SAT, which 
emphasizes critical thinking, and the ACT, known for 
its content-heavy format, allowing them to play to their 
strengths.
	 However, individual circumstances are crucial to 
consider. Limited preparation time or stronger showcases 
in other areas of the application might mean focusing 
efforts elsewhere could be more beneficial. Also, for test-
blind schools, preparing for these tests may not provide 
any advantage.
	 In conclusion, the decision to take the SAT or 
ACT should be tailored to each student’s situation, but 
generally, the benefits make them worth considering.

Question: I’ve got a junior; when should we consider 
letters of recommendation?

Answer: As Cole, our consultant from the Moraga office 
and a former high school English teacher, shares, the end 
of your junior year is the optimal time to ask for letters of 
recommendation. While asking during your senior year is 
acceptable, avoiding delays beyond October is crucial.
	 Most non-UCs and CSUs require four recom-
mendations: two from teachers, one from a counselor, 
and one from a college counselor. Teacher recommen-
dations should come from academic subject teachers, 
including at least one teacher you will have during your 
senior year. It’s best to wait until you’ve established a 
relationship with this teacher before requesting a recom-
mendation early in the fall.
	 Also, submitting additional strong recommenda-
tions can be helpful. These can come from various sourc-
es, including PE teachers, art teachers, or community 
members. You can email any extra recommendations di-
rectly to undergraduate admissions. 
If you share a strong bond with a 
teacher or community member, 
seeking their endorsement is wise; 
otherwise, it’s best to refrain.

We’ll be back next month 
with more Q&A! 
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